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Relative to the availability of eClaims 3.0, all accredited health 
facilities are hereby advised to process the compliance certification 
to facilitate the submission of electronic SOA in compliance with 
PhilHealth Circular No. 2023-0026: Electronic Data Submission of 
the Statement of Account (SOA) For All Case Rates (ACR) Claims and 
Identified PhilHealth Benefits (Revision 1). The submission of the 
electronic statement of account (eSOA) shall be required starting 
April 1, 2025. 

For further inquiries, please contact the PhilHealth Corporate Action 
Center Hotline at (02) 8662-2588 or email actioncenter@philhealth.
gov.ph. 
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